
 

Town of Grantsboro 

Regular Meeting of the Town Council 

February 7, 2023 

 
Minutes 

 The Grantsboro Town Council met on Tuesday, February 7, 2023 at 7:00 p.m. in the 

Town Hall. Attending were: Mayor Pro-tem Tom Newman, Ray Poole, Kristie Mitchell, TW 

Harris, Evelyn Paul, and Ray Lewis, Clerk. Mayor Julia Lee was absent. There was 1 visitor 

present. 

 Lewis offered the invocation, and Mayor Pro-tem Newman called the meeting to order. 

A quorum was established. The agenda for the meeting was approved upon a motion by Harris, 

seconded by Mitchell and carried. The minutes from the January meeting were approved upon 

a motion by Harris, seconded by Mitchell and carried.  

 Lewis presented the finance report for the month of January, which reflected 

$14,549.60 in revenues, and expenses of $2886.54. Total funds were reported at $272,709.60, 

plus $51,675.00 in ARP Funds. A motion to approve the finance report as presented was made 

by Poole, seconded by Paul and carried. 

Old Business 

 There was no old business  

 New Business 

 Lewis shared with the Council that a public hearing would be scheduled along with the 

March meeting for discussion and adoption of updates to the Town Zoning Ordinance to bring it 

in compliance with new state statutes, known as 160-D. 

 Ray Poole initiated discussion concerning donations that the Town makes each year to 

other service organizations. After some discussion, with input from fire chief Mike Grose, a 

motion to give a $4000 donation to the Grantsboro/Silverhill VFD to assist with the purchase of 

new turn out gear was made by Mitchell, seconded by Poole and carried.  

 Following a brief comment period, the meeting was adjourned on a motion by Harris, 

seconded by Mitchell and carried. 

The next regular meeting of the Town Council is scheduled for March 7, 2023.  

Respectfully submitted, 

_________________________     ____________________ 

Tom Newman, Mayor Pro-tem     Ray Lewis, Clerk 


